
 C i ty of  Cleve land Memorandum  
 Justin M. Bibb, Mayor  
  
  

TO:  Michael D. Polensek, Chair 
  Safety Committee 

 
FROM: Karrie D. Howard, Chief/ Director 

  Department of Public Safety 
 
SUBJECT: Ordinance No. 868-2022 Authorizing the Director of Public 

Safety to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the 
United States Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and 

Explosives relating to reimbursement of overtime salary costs 
and other costs incurred by the Cleveland Division of Police in 
providing resources to assist the ATF, terminating on September 

30, 2027. 
 

DATE:  September 28, 2022 
             
 

Ordinance No. 868-2022, if passed by Council, would authorize the Director 
of Public Safety to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the ATF 

for reimbursement of overtime salary costs and other costs incurred by the 
Cleveland Division of Police (CDP) in providing resources to assist the Task 

Force.  This agreement will terminate on September 30, 2027. 
 
The costs to be reimbursed include, but are not limited to, overtime salary 

costs, travel, fuel, and training and equipment costs incurred by the CDP in 
providing resources or assistance to the Task Force while assisting in joint law 

enforcement operations. 
  
 

 

 


